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October  2020    
Elba- Mar Boat Club   

 Flag Officers  Board of Directors  
Neal Leblanc, Commodore 734-767-9611 P/C John Malecki 734-341-3220 

Chris Purcell, Vice Commodore 734-624-3496             Com Neal Leblanc 734-767-9611 

Greg Pogorzelski, Rear Commodore 734-309-6986       V/C Chris Purcell 734-624-3496 

Neal Leblanc, Fleet Captain 734-767-9611 R/C Greg Pogorzelski 734-309-6986       

John White, Harbor Master 734-341-2618 P/C Kevin Waddell 734-637-6644               

Terry Teifer, Treasurer 734-676-0314 P/C John White 734-341-2618 

Arnie Montemayor, BOD Sec 734-301-3318  Gordon Libby  734-216-2188 

Dr. Matt Dubois, Fleet Surgeon 734-671-1786  Vic Poco 734-658-4200  

Julie Ames, Auxiliary 734-558-2621  Greg Poet 734-564-8943 

Mike Beason, Membership 734-308-6747  Mike Slusne 734-497-7490 

Gordon Libby, Advertising 734-216-2188  Rainer Swamy         734-624-4379 

 David Monk, Editor  734-676-9656 ï david.monk@hotmail.com 

   Elba-Mar Club 734-671-9639   Kitchen 734-671-5810 
  Office hours are Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

   10:00 am - 3:00 pm 

 

 

 

Commodoreõs Corner ð Neal LeBlanc (734) 767 - 9611  nblblnc@yahoo.com   

Watching the boats being hauled out is a sad reminder that our summer is coming to a close.  I hope everyone was able 

to get some quality boating time in and enjoy the outdoors during these past few challenging months.  Last weekend Kim 

and I were thrilled to have had the opportunity to attend the EMBC Commodores reception and cocktail party.  We canôt say 

enough to express how fortunate we felt to be able to spend time with our 20ôs class, all the PCôs and everyone else who 

attended.  Many thanks to Pam Schiesser, Rhonda Pogorzelski, Samantha and Greg Poet, and Jen and Mike Beason. Also, a 

special thanks to V/C Chris Purcell and Lady Jill who made it all happen.  We had a great time last Monday night at the 

General Meeting as well.  I would like to congratulate the newly elected Board members who were voted in, which included 

P/C Russ Holman, Tracy Ausen and Mike Beason.  Well deserved.  Please join me in wishing them every success in their 

new duties.  Over the past several weeks we have attended several Commodore receptions at various boat clubs and things 

are not slowing down anytime soon.  Early on in October we will be attending several events including Cooley Canals 

Commodore reception on 10/3, Sunseekers Commodore Cruise on 10/4, which is a fundraiser for them, Bay Views Yacht 

Clubs Commodore Ball on 10/10 and River View Yacht Clubs Ball on 10/17.  On October 11th AYC will hold their annual 

bowling party, which is always a fantastic time.  If you are looking for an excuse to get out of the house and have a little fun, 

please plan on joining us and get some exercise at the same time.  Lady Kim and I very much appreciate everyoneôs support 

and we look forward to seeing you around the club.  Thank you. 

Vice Commodore  ð Chris Purcell 734 - 624 - 3496 embcfleet2018@yahoo.com  

I would like to start off by recognizing the members that volunteered and helped me with Painting the Clubhouse; BOD 

member Greg Poet, BOD member PC John White, Jac Tilney, Brian and Robin Eritano, Matt Charney, Christine Cugini, 

Charles Duchene, & Dante Damiani! Its generosity like theirs that helps make our club so spectacular!  

Congratulations to our new Board elects; Tracy Ausen, Mike Beason, and PC Russ Holman. Also, a big thanks to our 

runner ups; Patrick Duffy, PC Jeff Forrester and Jeff Teifer for taking the time to support our club!  

In a few months, I will need to nominate the committee heads and members for 2020. If you are interested in getting more 

involved, please give me a call and we can see what we can do. This does count towards your yearly work hours and will 

also give you an understanding about what happens behind the scenes at the club. 

To finish off, I would again like to Welcome Chef Marisa Guzman to EMBC. We have seen an increase in members and 

guest coming in to eat in the recent weeks and the reviews have been outstanding! The one problem that we are starting to 

have is that we are hitting our club capacity level of 76 persons (50% capacity still). Please be considerate to one another as 

we work through these difficult times. We are working on solutions on how to handle some of the wait times and we will 

inform you through emails and text once there is something in place. 
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Vice Commodore  ð (continued)   

I just wanted to let members know that we have had the State in a few times for random health and safety inspections. 

What we are doing in the clubhouse may not be perfect and it is definitely an inconvenience at times, but the State was 

satisfied with it and asked us to stay the course for the time being. I would like to say THANK YOU  to all the members for 

doing their part to help this situation.  A few reminders: Mask must be worn when you are not seated in the Clubhouse 

-- No standing at the bar at any time except for the order station -- Maintain social distancing when in line at the bar 

-- Make sure to clear your table and wipe it down with the cleaner provided 

Rear Commodore ð Greg Pogorzelski, 734 - 309 - 698 - 6734 734gpogo@gmail.com 

By the time you read this we will have more boats out of the water than in.   Our boating season for 2020 is slowly but 

surely ending and the joy that we share out on the water and/or out on the docks will be something to anticipate for next year.  

Next yearé Wow, I said it ï ónext yearô.  Next year will have at least 3 new board members helping us steer our club to 

continued stability which will allow us to pass down our EMBC heritage. We have been fortunate thus far; to weather the 

storm that convid-19 has brought upon us.  With that being said and now that that off season is approaching we as members 

to keep the ball rolling and do our part to help our club maintain a position to weather the next storm.  So, please come down 

often and enjoy our clubhouse for what it has to offer; great fellowships, cold pop and a Chef that is hitting it out of the park 

for us.  In closing, if we have not had not to a chance to meet then, please stop me.  Please stop me so, we can formally 

introduce ourselves and wish each other the best.  That means a lot to me since one day I will be representing you as our 

EMBC Commodore.   

Things we need to focus on together; wearing our masks as required, wiping down tables after we use them.   

Fleet Captain ð Mike Skilliter 734 - 625 - 6557  mskilliter@att.net   

It is a sad time.  Our boating season is coming to a close.  Kristen and I would like to thank all of you for your support 

this year.  We wish we could have done more but we feel fortunate to make the most out of a very turbulent season.  Best 

wishes to all of you and stay safe. 

Elba- Mar Boat Club Auxiliary  ð Julie Ames 734 - 558 - 2621  julieames116@gmail.com  

Always sad to see the boats coming out of the water, but this is a great time to get involved in our auxiliary activities.  If 

you would like to be added to our email distribution list, please email me at julieames116@gmail.com.  We would love to 

see some new faces at our meetings and events. 

At our last meeting on August 31, we elected our officers for 2021.  I would like to congratulate our new president, 

Samantha Poet, vice-president, Julie Ames, and staying on as secretary and treasurer are Rhonda Pogorzelski and Traci 

Koteles respectively.  Thank you to our 2020 officers for their service this year. 

Unfortunately, due to bridge closure and the Covid restrictions, we did also decide to cancel the children's Halloween 

party and the Auxiliary Ball for this year.  Our next meeting is Monday, November 2 at 7 pm in the clubhouse.  We will 

also have a Zoom link available.  At this meeting, we will be discussing our final events for this year, the kids Christmas 

party and the auxiliary boutique.  We hope to see you there! 

Entertainment  ð Tim & Julie Ames 734.231 - 3737 1headparrot@gmail.com  

Hello Members!!  Well fall has arrived and that means our party season will be winding down.  This month we have a 

few entertainment events planned at the club.  

We will have a Scarecrow Pavilion Party on Saturday, October 3rd featuring Atomic Radio Band. So break out all your 

flannels and jeans and dancing shoes and enjoy an evening of great music.  The party will be from 7-11 pm.  This will be 

one heck of a Scary party.  

On Sunday, Oct 11th from 2-6pm the Temperance Tonic Band returns to close our outside pavilion parties for 2020.    
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EMBC Office Reminders ð Traci Koteles 734 - 671 - 6707 embcoffice@yahoo.com  

Another Fiscal year is over with at Elba-Mar. The months sure do fly by when you're having fun!! The 2020 Script 

cards Expired on Wednesday, September 30th and will no longer work at the bar or kitchen. If you have a gift 

card (Colored card) those do not have expiration dates!! 2021 Dues invoices were mailed out in September. If you have 

not received yours please call me!!! 

The dues is due on Thursday, October 1st and will be late after Thursday, October 15th with a 10% late charge. 

You can pay by the following ways: 

¶ Mail check to EMBC PO Box 569 Grosse Ile, MI 48138 

¶ Pay in person at the office located at 8801 Macomb-or after hours you can leave your payment in the black 

mailbox outside the office door. 

¶ Pay by credit card by calling the office @ 734-671-6707-There is a 3% card fee (credit &  debit) 

¶ Drop off your check in a marked envelope with a bartender. No Cash accepted at the bar for dues.     

Please call me if you have any questions about your invoice or email me @ embcoffice@yahoo.com if you will not be 

renewing your membership for 2021 so I can update the system. The 2021 Membership cards/script cards will be 

available behind the bar the middle of November. If you are winter storing your boat at Elba-Mar, The winter storage 

invoices will be mailed out in October and are due by December 15th. Downboards need to be removed by the dock holder 

by November 15th or you will be charged $25 a piece if the yard crew removes them. CURRENT BOAT 

REGISTRATION AND INSURANCE IS REQUIRED FOR WINTER STORAGE AND SUMMER DOCKAGE.  So 

please get them to me when your new ones come. And if you have moved please notify me of your new address. 

Elba-Mar is a member of Yachting Club of America so please check out their website Yachting Club of America  user 

ID:club1040 password:Y100446c if you will be traveling to other boat/yacht clubs out of state. Have a safe and Happy 

Halloween!! 

Membership Committee  -  Mike Beason 734 - 308 - 6747  mikebeason5@gmail.c om P/C Craig Koteles 734 -

552 - 7901 regal292comm@yahoo.com  
The Membership Committee would like to welcome the following new members; Tom and Brianne Buckleitner, Nathan 

and Emily Wellman and Melissa Vallie-Vanderpool. Please welcome these members and show them what Elba-Mar is all 

about. If you need any literature to give to any potential new member there are packets under the window by the bar. Or 

you can text, call or email me and I can e-mail you the information packet. Elba-Marôs total membership number is 523.  

The next new member sign-up night is Thursday, October 29th, between 7 and 9 pm, as long as the club has reopened. 

Remember that the first line signer for a Full or a Social member will receive $50.00 or $25.00 in script card money, 

respectively. So ask your family, friends, neighbors and co-workers to join the ñFriendliest Club on the Riverò. Please use 

the above contact info if the Membership Committee can assist you in anyway. 

Godõs Sheltered Harbor ð Cyndi Earles (517) 512 - 4307 CEarles@domoa.org  

Sheltered Harbor is quiet this month. 

Sunshine ð Cyndi Earles (517) 512 - 4307 CEarles@domoa.org   

Sunshine is quiet this month. 
 

Please remember that if you or a close family member doesnôt notify me, I donôt know.  Unfortunately, just posting on 

your FB doesnôt count.  So, if you would like a notification to be sent out for get well wishes, death announcements, birth 

announcements or any other special news you would like to share, do not hesitate to contact me.  It canôt be second-hand 

news, so please personally contact me by phone, text, email or messenger. Thank you!   

EMBC Legacy Brick Patio  ð P/C Fred Keier & P/C John White  
 The Past Commodoreôs Improvement Project is once again accepting orders to place a brick in the EMBC Legacy Brick 

Patio.  All bricks are 4òx 8ò in size and cost just $50.00.  Each brick contains no more than 3 lines with a maximum of 20 

characters per line (punctuations and spaces are included as characters also each line will be centered and engravings will 

be reviewed and approved). You can find the order forms at the club and turn them into the bar.  If you have any questions, 

please contact: P/C Fred Keier or P/C John White w/ any questions.  
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